
 
 
  

 

Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, Vi, Sarah Jane, 

Deb G., Cam Howard, Emily Ciuca, Patrick, Michele, Gerry Wieczorek and 

family, Toby 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
Mary Lee, The Family of Dion Bagby, David, Jenny,   

Pam, Bill, Rick, Ben & Courtney, Matthew, Louisa, George Beach,  

Anne G., Jessica, Dannie, Will McLean, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine,  

Heather and Andy, Myra, Luisa, Megan, Alexa, Olive, Dave, 

 Tom, Mary, Jessica, Dave, Karen Buck, Kate, Lynn, Maxine, 

 Bill Jandress, Glenn, Florita, Kim, Lisa, Susie, Monica, Josh,  

Robert, Bill, Bob, Justin, Justin Wolfe, Terry Wolfe, Colleen, 

 Leslie Brown, Robert, Mac & Melanie, Ashley Shiver, Jac, Leonard,  

Michael, Annie, Caroline, Alex, For the Family of Guy, Ann, Melissa,  

Carol, Barbara, Mikko, Bill, Carmen, Melissa,  

The Lam family, John, Mr. Arvidson, Chuck, 

 Carolyn and family, John, Dorothy, Clyde, Edna, Bill, Robert,  

Terry, Kim, Liz Wilson's family, Mariah, Walter, Dolores, 

 Lorraine, Barbara M., Bunk, Penny, Stephanie, Arlene, Michael Stack-Dunne, 

Bruce, Courtney, Michael, The Genebach Family, Delores, Charlie Poandl's 

family, Luis Bruno's mother, Al Rivera's father, Steve & Rebecca Page,  

Colleen, Angie Rosenblad, Frankie Santini, Tom Rippe, and Bob Evers.  

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear,  

please call the office and it will be re-entered. 

 

 

Altar Flowers 
The flowers on the altar are given by Diane & Kent Miller in thanksgiving for Diane's 

birthday. If you would like to remember a loved one who has departed this life or give 

thanksgiving for family and friends, please complete a Flower Envelope or call the office at 

703-437-3790.  

Coffee Hour Assistance Needed  

As you may know, St. Timothy's offers coffee/tea and snacks after each service both to 

socialize with other church family members and, very importantly, to meet with visitors 

who are often looking for a church as they settle into the area.  While the coffee/tea etc. is 

provided by the Hospitality Ministry, the snacks are donated by people who wish to 

celebrate a birthday, a special occasion, or to add their welcome for new people.  During the 

past few weeks there have not been any volunteers signed up and sometimes we have little 

to offer our own members and children. So if you would like to share a Sunday with another 

family or friend and bring cookies, cake, etc., please sign up on the lists placed on the table 

beneath the serving hatch or call Beth Lumnitzer at 703-262-0403 or e-mail 

blumnitzer@yahoo.com. 

Get Your Coffee Fix Today! 

Coffee hour today, Sunday, September 15th is sponsored by the Haiti mission team and 

features premium Haitian coffee roasted by Singing Rooster, a direct-to-farmer not-for-

profit. Stop in Henry Hall to sample some freshly brewed Haitian Mountain Blue, and buy a 

bag or two to brew at home. Bags are $10 each, and funds from your purchase help in two 

ways: 2/3 of the cost goes to the Haitian farmers who grow the beans, and the rest goes to 

our Haiti mission in Chapateau. 

 

 

 

Staff 

 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Mrs. Christine Hoyle, Director of Children & Youth Ministries 

Ms. Alba Padilla, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Reina Torres, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Seminarian 

Ms. Phyllis Hogan, Sexton 

Ms. Josephine Martin, Assistant Sexton 

Mr. Kevin Hamilton, Parish Administrator 

Helen Guest, Pre-School Director 

Office Hours 

Monday - Friday 9:00 am - 5:00 p.m. 

 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Mike Colie  

Junior Warden – Keith Pinkard 

                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Jeanne Bennett Marty Brady       Mike Colie  

Donna Cornwell  Carolyn Hamm  Courtney King 

Eugene Nkomba              Ugo Nwachukwu         Nikki O'Malley 

Keith Pinkard    Keith Sinclair  Sandy Wright    

 

Trustees 

                           Tom McLenigan         Keith Sinclair              Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild  

Carol Sinclair, Jean Lammers, Adaku Nwachukwu, Liz Ward 

Counters 

Matt Maginniss, Barbara Bruno 

Ushers  

8:00 am Hal Hallett, Robin Mullet 

  9:30 am Randy Karn, Patty Karn 

11:00 am Olga Marinenko, Emilia Mbonu 

Greeters  

8:00 am Peter Hwoschinsky, Beth Hwoschinsky 

9:30 am Constance Willingham 

11:00 am Amy Barrett 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Glenn Pfadenhauer, Elizabeth Tomlinson, Diane Miller 

9:30 am Chris Brock, Elizabeth Tomlinson, Gayle Rippe, Edna Whittick, Kaworu Yanagihara 

11:00 am Rachel Muir, Bob Duchesneau, Elizabeth Tomlinson, Bill Odio,  

Ted Mankin, Jane Perry 

Acolytes 

9:30 am Maggie Weaver, Beau LaWalt, Max Weeden, Madeline Lamoureux 

11:00 am Christopher Wilson, Peter Nwachukwu, Sophia LaRe 

 
DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO TALK TO? 

CALL A STEPHEN MINISTER 

 OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790 
 

Do you have a will?  

Please remember St. Timothy's in your end-of-life plans as an institution of seminal 

importance. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Announcements 

For  

September 15, 2013 
Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost 

 

    8:00 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite I 

    9:30 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite II 

    11:00 a.m.       Holy Baptism - Rite II 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 

  
 

          Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781       

         Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

          Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 
 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 

OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 

OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

mailto:blumnitzer@yahoo.com
http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


Events This Week 

SUNDAY  9/15 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m. 

Holy Baptism 11:00 a.m. 

7:00 a.m. Youth Group Car Wash - Rear Parking Lot 

8:00 a.m. LINK Food Collections - HH 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

10:40 a.m. St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

1:00 p.m. Godly Play and SPARK+ Training - B1 

MONDAY 9/16 
4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR/Kitchen 

7:00 p.m. Capital Campaign Committee Meeting - Music Room 

7:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
 

TUESDAY 9/17 

9:30 a.m. EfM - B1 - on Hiatus  

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

4:30 p.m. Nurturing Parent - 0-4 age English - HH, Kitchen, Nursery, UR, B2, A1 
 

WEDNESDAY 9/18 

10:00 a.m. Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. Shawl Ministry - Narthex 
 

THURSDAY 9/19 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

4:30 p.m. Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanctuary 

4:30 p.m. Weekly Choir Dinner - HH & Kitchen 

5:45 p.m. Alleluia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. St. Ambrose & St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. Taoist Tai Chi - HH 
 

FRIDAY 9/20 

10:30 a.m. Friday Folders - Kitchen 
 

SATURDAY 9/21 

8 a.m. Finance Ministry meeting - UR 

9:00 a.m. Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

9:00 a.m. Episcopal Church Women Meeting - B1 

10:00 a.m. Memorial service for Nii Adu Saakwa-Mante - Sanctuary 

11:00 a.m. Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room 

4:00 pm Dorosheff concert to benefit pipe organ fund - Sanctuary, HH, Kitchen, Narthex 

7:00 p.m. Natividad Menjivar Event - Sanctuary & HH 

7:00 p.m. La Vida Verdadera / The True Vine - Sanctuary 
 

SUNDAY  9/22 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., 11:00 a.m. 

8:00 a.m. LINK Food Collections - HH 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

10:40 a.m. St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 
                     12:30 p.m. Youth Group meeting – UR 

Nursery  

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during 

worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-3 years who want nursery care, we have a 

well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 

Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only the parents of the child 

can take the child from the nursery. If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number 

will appear (in red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the 

Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers, any snacks, and formula as needed for your child. 

Holy Communion 
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 

in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 

you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 

to give you a rice wafer. 

Happy Birthday to You!!!  

Sun. 9/15      Thelma Hubert, Dianna Traub 

Mon. 9/16     Cinthia McLaughlin 

Tues. 9/17    Richard Curley 

Wed. 9/18    Margaret Perkinson, Julius Koenig 

Fri. 9/20      Wendy Gardiner, Craig Kennedy 

Sat. 9/21       Elda Swisher, Pat Rhoads, Diane Miller 

Sun. 9/22      Dorothy Outerbridge, M'liss McCloughry 

LINK Food Drive 
Donations of non-perishable food will be collected in September to replenish the LINK 

food pantry.  A shopping list of most needed items is attached to the grocery cart in Henry 

Hall.  LINK is an all volunteer non-profit that serves families in Herndon, Sterling and 

Ashburn.  Interested in learning more about LINK and how you can help?  Please visit the 

website, www.linkagainsthunger.org or contact Rob Duchesneau, rob.du@verizon.net or 

Shon Beury, shonbeury@aol.com.   

Christianity 101 

Christianity 101 explores the basics of the Christian faith and is open to all adults who are 

merely curious or who wish to be Confirmed, Received, or Renew Baptismal Vows. The 

class meets on Sunday evenings in the Narthex from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., October 6 - 

November 17. Contact: Brad Rundlett at bradr@saint-timothys.org. 

Updating Membership Records 
Please be aware that there are many active congregants who have been attending St. 

Timothy’s for many years that are not registered members. If congregants requested a 

membership transfer prior to 2005, the request might not have been processed. Our goal is 

to aid the transfer of all congregants interested in being registered members of St. 

Timothy’s. Non-registered members can participate in all aspects of church worship with 

the exception of serving on the Vestry and participating in elections. However, the more 

registered members St. Timothy’s has recorded the more delegates we can send to the 

conventions (thus giving us a stronger vote in Diocese matters). To transfer your 

membership to St. Tim’s, or to find out if you are a registered member, contact Nikki 

O’Malley (nikki.omalley@gmail.com) or fill out the Parishioner Information Form (the 

form is available online at www.saint-timothys.org/uploads/ docs/info-form.pdf) 

Your Old Bike Could Change Lives!  

On September 28, from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., BSA Troop 159 Eagle Scout candidate 

Conor Mears will be conducting a used bike drive here at St. Tim's for Bikes for the World. 

Bikes for the World collects used bikes and sends them to sister charities throughout the 

world to be refurbished and given to people needing transportation to school, work, and 

health care. All sizes and types of bicycles are accepted - the only exceptions are tricycles 

and extremely rusted bikes. Also accepted are bicycle parts and accessories such as helmets. 

Bikes for the World asks for a suggested donation of $10 with a donated bike to offset the 

cost of shipping. Your old bike could help change lives! Please consider donating a bike and 

spread the word to family and friends. For questions:  Conor at porygon56@gmail.com . 

Annual Pledge Campaign 

The Stewardship Committee is now conducting our annual pledge campaign.  We have 

mailed out pledge cards and ask that you please complete and return your General Fund 

pledge card by the end of October. Pledge cards may be mailed to the church, placed in the 

offering plate, or hand delivered to the church office.  Blank pledge cards are available in 

the Narthex.  Thank you to David Coyle and Minuteman Press for printing this year's 

pledge cards.  Questions about pledge cards can be addressed to the Stewardship Committee 

Chairman, Kathy Lombard, at Kathy.Lombard@yahoo.com. 

Fifth Sundays at St. Timothy's 
What is the "Fifth" at St. Timothy's?  Not an amendment that you plead, but a step in your 

faith on the fifth Sundays of the 2013-2014 program year.  The first of these three 5th 

Sundays falls on Sunday, September 29.  On Sept. 29, we will have a service of Morning 

Prayer from 9:30 a.m. -10 a.m., rich in music and liturgy, followed by a speaker, Dr. Terry 

Reynolds of Georgetown.  Dr. Reynolds will talk with us from 10 – 10:45 a.m. about the 

ethics of money.  Godly Play and SPARK+ will be extended that day so that parents can 

attend this event.  The teachers will bring their children upstairs to their parents in the 

sanctuary at 10:45 a.m.  The 8 and 11 a.m. services will be services of Holy Eucharist as 

usual that day. Please join us for this great opportunity to grow in faith! 

Thank You for a Great Welcome Home Sunday! 
Thank you to everyone who helped and came to the Welcome Home picnic and made it so 

enjoyable. Special thanks to 'Chef' Brian Dodd, Chris Brock, and Jay LaWalt who 

organized tables and chairs etc. Thank you everyone for your support and have a 'Happy 

New Year' at St. Tim's! 

Calendar Requests 

Calendar requests can now be sent to office@saint-timothys.org (Kevin Hamilton, Parish 

Administrator).  Thank you to Elaine Horsfield who managed requests during the interim! 

Food Pantry 

Please think of the pantry when shopping this week! Some suggestions 

are canned chili, peanut butter, and diapers (all sizes). Thank you!  

Region 5 is going Gleaning! 

On Saturday, September 28th, all ages and abilities are welcome to join as we travel to a 

local farm to glean produce left after commercial picking.  All we pick (and it will be a lot), 

goes to feed the hungry through area food banks. Gathering at about 7am at our respective 

churches, we'll caravan to the farm, pick produce until noon, lunch will be served, and it's 

back home at about 2-3pm.  We've learned that all can serve, and all will have fun. It'll be 

rain or shine, so dress for the weather, bring sunscreen, water and cameras. Contact Region 

5's Deacon, Mary Beth Emerson at stthom1assistant@cox.net or 703.442.8903. Join us! 

The Challenge of Food Sustainability: Preserving Biodiversity, Forests, Cropland, 

Water:  An Interfaith Conference. 

     Location:  Church of Our Saviour, Charlottesville, Virginia 

     Date:  Saturday, September 21, 2013: 10:00 a.m. –  4:00 p.m. 

     Registration Deadline:  Sunday, September 15, 2013  

     Registration Fee:  $25 per person; $20 per person for multiple attendees from the same    

     church. Fee includes "sustainable" lunch & access to all program presentation materials.    

     Visit either of the sites below to register:  

      http://caringforgodscreation.net/Events/EventView.asp?EventID=31663 
      http://www.thediocese.net/Events/EventView.asp?EventID=2416 

      Conference speaker: James Baird, Mid-Atlantic States Director, American  

      Farmland Trust will be discussing: Preserving Farmland, Cultivating Farmers:  

      Government Programs and Roles for Non-Profits in Agricultural Sustainability 

       The presentation will consider how the American Farmland Trust and other farmland  

       conservation organizations contribute as advocates and supporters to the reach and  

       effectiveness of government programs supporting farmland preservation and farming  

       transitions. 

DC Green Festival -- Caring for Creation 

Want to attend the Diocese of Virginia's Stewardship of Creation's annual 2013 conference 

on "Food & Agriculture Sustainability" on September 21st (www.caringforgodscreation.net) 

but cannot make the drive? Well, not to worry because the DC Green Festival is a lot closer!   

  When?  Saturday September 21st, 10 am - 6 pm or Sunday September 22nd, 11 am - 5 pm 

  Where? Washington Convention Center, 801 Mt. Vernon Place NW (Mt. Vernon Square  

                 Metro; free bike valet) 

The DC Green Festival is billed as the nation's premier sustainability event and brings 

together over 125 renowned authors, leaders, and educators; great how-to workshops; 

cutting-edge films; fun activities for kids; organic beer and wine; delicious vegetarian 

cuisine and live music.  Shop in a unique marketplace of over 300 eco-friendly businesses - 

everything from natural body care products and organic cotton clothing to Fair Trade gifts 

and house-wares made from renewable resources.  See the most recent developments in 

renewable energy and green technology; sample Fair Trade chocolate, tea, and coffee; and 

learn how to invest in your community, green your home, and avoid products made in 

sweatshops.  If you cannot make the SoCC's conference, this is an excellent use of your 

time - Join us at Green Festival for inspiration and resources to better care for Creation! 

Children and Youth Ministries 

Starting today, September 15th, parents should take their children directly to the 

classrooms for all Sunday School classes.  (This is new for the 9:30 a.m. Godly Play class.  

Children will no longer meet in the Sanctuary and follow the cross down to room B1.)  

Confirmation Class 

This year’s Youth Confirmation Class will meet in the Upper Room from 7:00 p.m. - 8:30 

p.m. on Sundays from Oct.13 - Nov.17, 2013. It will include one extra field trip to walk the 

labyrinth. Participants do not have to be confirmed at the end of the class if they are not 

ready. For information: Leslie Chadwick at lesliec@saint-timothys.org. 

Godly Play and SPARK+ Training 

If you are teaching, or considering becoming a teacher, for either Godly Play or SPARK+ 

Sunday School classes this year, the teacher training is today, September 15, from 1 p.m. - 4 

p.m. in room B1. The training will cover a general introduction to both classes (class 

structure and purpose), managing classroom behavior, and giving children feedback. This is 

a valuable and necessary opportunity for teachers to refresh their skills and discuss specific 

needs; parents of children ages 3 - 5th grade are also invited to attend to learn more about 

Godly Play and SPARK+.  

Youth Group Car Wash Today, Sunday, September 15th 

You can help benefit the J2A Pilgrimage next year by participating in our Youth Group Car 

Wash today, September 15th, during all services.  Simply leave your car along with a 

donation and it will be washed during the service!   

Youth Group Meeting 

Our next youth group meeting is Sunday, September 22 at 12:30 p.m. in the Upper Room! 


